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MINUTES OF CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 15th APRIL 2021 (REMOTELY VIA MS TEAMS)

Present:		
1. Louise Gregory (Convenor) 
2. Graham Collie
3. Margaret Baxter
4. John Campbell
5. Teresa McNally
6. Aileen Crichton
7. Kevin Keane

In Attendance:  	Linda McLaren, Housing Services Manager
				Andrew Gibb, Property Services Manager
				Chris McShane, Tenant Engagement & Communication Officer 

1.0 RECORDING OF MEETING 

RESOLUTION:  Committee approved that the meeting be recorded.

2.0 APOLOGIES

	There were no apologies.

3.0 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	There were no Declarations of Interest.

4.0 MINUTES OF CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 4TH FEBRUARY 2021 

	RESOLUTION:  The Minutes of the Customer Services Committee Meeting of 4th February 2021 were approved as a true record on a motion from Margaret Baxter        and seconded by Teresa McNally.

5.0 MATTERS ARISING 

5.1 Mar Street, Alloa
COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired about whether the properties at Mar Street would be able to be allocated.

The Property Services Manager advised that to date, he had no update on the situation and no confirmation as yet from the Chief Executive.

5.2 [bookmark: _Hlk69897999]Debt Collection Service
As the details relating to this item are considered to be commercially sensitive this information is contained in a Commercially Sensitive Extract of the Minutes. 

5.3 Spring Newsletters
	COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired regarding the Spring Newsletters and when were they being circulated to tenants.

	The Housing Services Manager advised that they had been circulated last week. 

6.0 COMMERCIALLY SENSITIVE EXTRACT OF CUSTOMER SERVICES HELD ON 4TH  FEBRUARY 2021 

RESOLUTION:  The Commercially Sensitive Extract of Minute of Customer Services Committee Meeting held on 4th February 2021 was approved as a true and accurate record on a motion from Margaret Baxter and seconded by Graham Collie.

7.0 MATTERS ARISING

7.1	Fife Lease Proposal
The Housing Services Manager advised that unfortunately Social Services at Fife Council were unable to obtain funding to support the individual on his own. This would be temporary until further clients could be moved into the property and support costs spread over 3 people. However, there are discussions with the individual’s family to share the support until others can be moved in. Fife Council are hopeful, this will still go ahead and identifying others to move in is key at the moment. We continue to liaise with Fife Council in a view to proceed with the proposal. 

8.0	SCHEDULE OF CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

RESOLUTION:  The Committee noted the contents of the report.

9.0 COVID–19 SERVICE UPDATE 

	The Housing Services Manager and Property Services Manager updated the Committee, by summarising the key aspects of the Covid-19 Service delivery to date. 

The Housing Services Manager updated on the key aspects for housing services: -

· The voids continue to be an issue with 24 terminations in quarter 4 and 25 lets. We have 18 void properties currently under repair and 13 at the notice of termination stage. We have let a total of 96 properties for the year which is under our average lets of around 120. 
· We did not advertise any properties during quarter 4 but requested Section 5 homeless referrals for any new voids. During quarter 4 we allocated 52% of our lets to homeless applicants. 
· These Homes new digital letting system successfully launched on 19/03/21 and to date we have registered 618 applicants. This is only 23% of applicants that were registered on Homehunt (2737 applicants at 19/03/21) . We are advertising properties again on These Homes from Monday 19th April  and expect the number of applicants to register will increase then. 
· We are continuing to promote My Home and have a total of 658 tenants with accounts which is 47% of our tenants. We have 562 tenants who have opted to be paper free (40% of our tenants). During quarter 4 a total of 245 tenants used My Home to pay their rent and it accounted for 12% of the rental income for quarter 4.
· The new Money Advice project with CAB is operating well with 17 referrals or tenants self-presenting during quarter 4. 
· We have been successful in accessing a third round of funding from the Scottish Housing Social Housing Support Fund in partnership with the Housing Association Charitable Trust (HACT) for fuel vouchers/cash for our tenants. This went live today and is slightly different than our previous two rounds of funding. The main differences are that there is no limit to what a tenant can claim and there are also cash vouchers available for those who pay by cash/direct debit. We can also publicise the fund so we will be doing this via social media/website. 

The Property Services Manager updated on the key aspects for Property Services: -

· Void levels remain high and the concerns is around delays through working restrictions to minimise risk to contractors being in properties at the same time.  We have also experienced some gas/electric meter delays in getting debt cleared.  We remain hopeful that after 26th April further guidance may come out to allow operatives to work together which would reduce the timescales.
· Repairs continue under emergency or urgent timescales only with no issues.
· We are gearing up to resume normal services from 26th April.  Repairs have been taken throughout the current lockdown period therefore we have a backlog to complete of around 250 orders.  Discussion has already taken place with Logie Glazing & Building Services to plan these out and progress them in a realistic manner.
· Only major change on investment work is that external decoration begun on 12th April and will only focus at this stage on external work (e.g., no communal closes).
· We are discussing start dates with contractors for our boiler replacement and smoke detector contracts.
· We did have concerns over claiming the grant funding for the EWI/Solar PV project with the 31st march deadline.  We have submitted (and received payment of) our most recent claim at over £200k, and have a balance of around £43k still to claim.  The Scottish government seem more relaxed now about putting in further claims after the deadline.  On site works are progressing well and we are aiming for a mid-June finish
· Ground’s maintenance has been back on site with winter pruning and some minor works being undertaken.  We also started our new close & window cleaning contractor however it is too early to say how they are performing but to date we have had no negative feedback.
· Some contracts are currently in the tender process (kitchen and window replacements) and we are aiming to return these to the Committee in June for approval.
· Overall, Property Services workload has been quieter but will now start to pick up with restrictions easing.

	RESOLUTION:  The Covid-19 Service Update was noted by Committee.


[bookmark: _Hlk55211166]10.0	THESE HOMES DEMO 
	
	RESOLUTION:  The These Homes Demo was noted by Committee.

11.0 [bookmark: _Hlk69899917]CHR ARRANGEMENT UPDATE  

As the details relating to this item are considered to be commercially sensitive this information is contained in a Commercially Sensitive Extract of the Minutes. 

12.0 SHARED OWNERSHIP POLICY (NEW) 

The Property Services Manager advised Committee as follows:

This policy and procedures are entirely new to the Association and these are an early version for consideration.  We had realised there was a gap in our policies following our recent buy-backs of shared ownership properties.  The Chief Executive contacted Harper MacLeod for advice and we were provided with examples of both.  Both the Housing Services and Property Services manager have now reviewed and amended these and identified further areas of work requiring to be done before a final policy and procedure can be brought for approval.  The next stage is to develop and finalise the following areas:

· Develop a shared ownership arrears procedure.
· Develop a template letter for annual increases to the occupancy charge.
· Check all existing occupancy agreements regards marketing contributions on sales.
· Introduce monitoring mechanisms for contact with owners over tranching up.

Once complete, a final policy and procedures will be presented to the Customer Services Committee in June.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  John Campbell commented that the Policy looked very comprehensive and any shared owner looking to increase their share or buying outright are going to be interested in any capital investment works that the Association are planning to do.  

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally requested that the first time we introduce an abbreviation in a new policy that it is out in full and then the abbreviation is then in brackets and referred to in the abbreviated format thereafter.

At 7.1 is the word “Chairman” their choice of word.  

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Graham Collie confirmed that he had checked the RICS website and they had changed their governance structure and they no longer referred to the “Chairman” and now referred to the “President” of the RICS.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally noted that following on from John Campbell’s point, she had thought that shared ownership meant that you had full responsibility for any repairs.

The Property Services Manager advised Committee that regarding shared owners we don’t do any work outright and have no responsibility for maintenance, this is only in relation to Factoring, where we provide a maintenance service and they are included on programmes.

The Property Services Manager also advised he would correct the abbreviation for the final document.

RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the Shared Ownership Policy for recommendation to the Management Committee.

13.0 ABANDONED PROPERTY POLICY REVIEW 

The Housing Services Manager advised Committee as follows:

The Abandoned Property Policy was last reviewed in 2018 and is subject to review every 3 years. The main amendments made were:

· Change any reference to Technical Services to Property Services.
· Replace Head of Customer Services with Housing Services Manager.
· Add reference to sudden death in the home procedure.
· Add in other recycling companies used by the Association.
· Add that an abandoned property will remain on the register for a period of 5eyars from the date we took possession of the house.

RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the revised Abandoned Property Policy for recommendation to the Management Committee.

14.0 PLANNED MAINTENANCE & IMPROVEMENTS POLICY REVIEW 

The Property Services Manager advised Committee as follows:

The Planned Maintenance & Improvements Policy was last reviewed in 2018 and is subject to review every 3 years. The main amendments made were:

· EESSH dates amended/updated.
· Added reference to EESSH2 on our stock condition survey programme.
· Replaced Head of Customer Services with Property Services Manager.
· Updated references to other policies (e.g., Decant Policy and LSM Policies).

RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the revised Planned Maintenance & Improvements Policy for recommendation to the Management Committee.

15.0 RECHARGEABLE REPAIR POLICY REVIEW 

The Property Services Manager and Property Services Manager advised Committee as follows:

This Policy is not due for review currently but due to new information on the interpretation of the Right to Repair Regulations, particularly glazing repairs, this requires an immediate change to Policy.

This new interpretation means that for glazing repairs, the repair is not deemed complete until the window has been re-glazed.  This has been clarified with Harper Macleod who have confirmed this is correct.  This is contrary to how this is currently operated with all glazing repairs requiring to be paid for in full prior to them being undertaken, therefore on occasion, windows will remain boarded up if tenants refuse to pay.

In order to ensure we comply with this new advice the following amendments have been made to the policy:

· Glazing repairs will be instructed at the same time when a board up is required.
· Removed reference to payment up front for all glazing repairs.
· Right to Repair will apply and any compensation will be deducted from any rechargeable value.
· Glazing remains rechargeable unless a crime reference number is provided.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired regarding broken windows and wondered if locks and doors would be considered the same.

The Property Services Manager advised that the Association would always just repair the lock and door at the time to ensure that the property was always secure.

RESOLUTION:  The Committee approved the revised Rechargeable Repair Policy for recommendation to the Management Committee.

16.0 COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE  

COMMITTEE COMMENTS/DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired what the current situation was in relation to Sam Brown’s attendance.

The Chairperson advised that Sam had been written to and the rule explained to him, that if he did not attend the next Board of Management meeting, then he could no longer be considered a member of the Committee.  The letter also noted that he could, of course,  apply to become a committee member again once we are in a position to physically meet in the office environment.

To date, she has had no response from him.

RESOLUTION:  Committee attendance to date of 81% was noted.

17.0 AOCB

	There was no other business and the meeting concluded at 7.15 p.m.

18.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 	3rd June 2021

20th April 2021



Signed …………………………………………….. (Convenor)		Date ……………
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